Club News	www.eldoradohillsbowmen.com	August/September 2016
	Official Newsletter of the El Dorado Hills Bow	men

# **El Dorado Hills Bowmen**

### PRESIDENT'S REPORT

By Tom Grube

Hello everyone and I hope your summer is filling up with fun activities.

The broad head league is moving along and they are shooting on Thursday evenings. Come out and join them to sharpen up your skills in preparation for the upcoming hunting season. When you have a successful hunt be sure to share your experience with us along with photos. It would be great if you could get to the range a little early or stay after to help Shane with the set up and take down.

I reported last month that we hosted a shoot for the EI Dorado Hills Community Services District Employees in April. We received a nice thank you card from them along with a dozen new arrows that will be used by the students in the archery classes. We also gained a couple new members from the group.

Things are quiet at the range but the grasses are still growing or have grown. Tony will be scheduling a work party soon to help clean up the trails and around the club house. We also have 8 more pads to form and pour and we are waiting for Bill Peterson to decide when the project will be started again.

James Myers has been doing a great job teaching the CSD classes with help from Dave Stroncak, Dave McReynolds and others. Thanks to Dennis Sorensen for gluing the targets and Dave Stroncak for installing them. Have a great time at the range and be sure to stop anyone you feel is doing anything that is not safe. We have in the past observed new shooters not following safety procedures. Also, watch out for Rattle snakes as they have been seen on the range.

See you at the range.

Tom

# **Hunting Coordinator Report**

By Richard English

As you read this newsletter the A Zone coast bow hunting season is open. Some lucky archer has already filled their tag. Most out of state Tag lotteries are complete and those lucky enough to garner a prize out of state archery hunting tag, are full of anticipation.

As we practice all year at paper target, 3-d animals and broadhead leagues, I want to take this time to remind our bow hunters to focus on the journey, as filling your tag is only icing on the cake. Archery and bow hunting are year round sports to be enjoyed by all. Planning, practicing and interesting conversation with fellow archers are all part of the experience.

Make the sport of bow hunting proud, be good conservationist, respect the game, habit and the privilege of hunting.

If you have a great hunting experience or success, please share it with the club.

Remember to pass the tradition of Archery and Bow Hunting on to today's youth. They are the Future of our sport and hunting heritage! Shoot straight, shoot often and get out and go Hunting!

#### IN MEMORY OF DON BEECH

The end of May, another member of EDHB passed away from a freak accident. Don Beech was a member of EDHB, on and off, for many years. He competed at most of the local tournaments and some of the State Championships. He served as President of EDHB for one year. Recently, he could be seen on the golf course more often than the archery range. During our Open Shoots, he was usually helping run the long clout shoot by the registration area. He became famous for his Breakfast Burritos for Work days. His nickname was "Chef" Beech. Our thoughts and prayers are with his wife, Joanne.

#### EL DORADO HILLS BOWMEN BOARD OF DIRECTORS

#### PRESIDENT

Tom Grube 916-939-0439 tomgrube@comcast.net

#### VICE PRESIDENT

Sheri Dunn 530-409-0091 jodunn06@yahoo.com

#### SECRETARY/TREASURER

Glenda Chastain 916-635-1375 kcglen@ulink.net

#### **CLASSIFICATION CHAIRMAN**

Lisa Pole 916-803-1261 wildernessjoad@sbcglobal.net

#### RANGE MANAGER

Tony Dunn, Sr. 530-644-2081 grumpybear 2010@hotmail.com

#### ASSISTANT RANGE MANAGERS

Eric Land 530-644-8455

#### TRAINING COORDINATOR

James Myers 720-217-3373 JamesMyers@ElDoradoHillsBowmen.com

#### **HUNTING COORDINATOR**

Richard English 916-990-9015 richard.english@verizon.net

#### **NEWSLETTER EDITOR**

Peg Sweeney 916-682-6745 bowaeroduo@yahoo.com



### **RANGE MANAGER'S REPORT**

Well, I'm back! Eric and I were gone most of June and 1st part of July. We shot Nevada City, Cougar Mt. and Cascadian Bowmen Safari 2-day shoot in Oregon. So much fun and now back to work on the range.

We will be changing and checking targets. For those that have a target, we'll be looking to see if they've been kept up.

I ordered more Rinehart targets. Once the weather changes, I will set up work parties. Watch for dates. Until next time, have fun and shoot straight.

Tony, Sr.

## TRAINING COORDINATOR'S REPORT

Hi all,

After many, many years as Instructor Coordinator our long time lead, Dave McReynolds, decided to hand over the reins. Dave did a fantastic job in the role, getting many new archers started in our great sport. If you see Dave on the range, be sure to thank him.

We continue to offer monthly Beginning Archery classes through the El Dorado Hills Community Services District, and have had great participation. The students have had a great time using new recurve bows purchased this year to augment and update our equipment. A few of the students have had so much fun, that they even decided to join the club! If you know someone looking to try out archery, point them to the CSD website to sign up for a class. All ages are welcome! <a href="http://www.eldoradohillscsd.org/recreation/youth-sports.html">http://www.eldoradohillscsd.org/recreation/youth-sports.html</a>

I hope you are all going to take some time to watch the Olympics this year, as Ellison, Kaminski, Garrett, and Brown represent Team USA in the recurve competition. Speaking of Olympics, I would like to see if there is any interest from our club families to start an EDH Bowmen USA Archery Junior Olympic Archery Development (JOAD) program. As a certified USA Archery Instructor, I have the opportunity to start a JOAD program for our club, but would need the help of a club administrator, as well as a minimum of 3 archers between ages 8 and 20 to kick things off. If you have a family member who is interested in joining a JOAD program, or you are willing to help us start such a program, please send me an email with your contact information. If there is enough interest, we will get things started! <a href="mailto:JamesMyers@ElDoradoHillsBowmen.com">JamesMyers@ElDoradoHillsBowmen.com</a>
Shoot Straight!

# In Memorium – Carl Noss 1924 - 2016

by Peg Sweeney



Where to start! Carl Noss was born on August 17, 1924 in Iowa. He was one of 11 children in the family and lived through the Depression Years. He moved to California to live with an Aunt and ended up driving truck for her company in Sacramento prior to joining Noss Brothers Trucking.

Carl became a member of El Dorado Hills Bowmen after applying for membership

and being voted into the club in 1963. He served as Vice President in 1963. When Jim Sweeney joined the club in 1964, Carl Noss and Bud Clifford were the first people to help explain the range and

shooting rules.

Carl was a **working** member of the club. He could be seen at almost all of the work days and was the main source of hauling the bales for the range for many, many years. He drove for Noss Trucking, and was able to use their truck for helping at the range. This was at no cost to the club. At that time, you could drive up to



the range opposite the street across from the range and didn't have the S-curve to negotiate. He and Bud ran the "Beer" Stand on the North 14 for many, many years during our Open Shoots. When EDHB decided to build an indoor range on Rodger Cady's property in Elk Grove in 1976, Carl was a major worker. He hauled all the rock for the base and 55 yards of concrete was poured over that. Then he hauled all the rock for the parking lot. There are pictures of the work crews putting up the building which was 105 ft. long by 30 ft. wide in an album that is kept at the range.



Carl was a Life Member of NFAA and CBH/SAA, a lifetime member of NorCal Bowhunters. He joined the organizations as soon as he started shooting tournaments and continued his membership to the present time. I first met Carl, in 1972, when he was with the gang hunting at Ridgewood Ranch out of Ukiah area. Shortly after that time, we were all over at the Yolo Bowmen 3-D shoot. Some of you elder statesmen will remember their 3-D targets were shaped out of burlap and stuffed with newspaper and whatever else they could use. This tournament was held in a cow pasture that the rented for the day. My first tournament was the Yolo tournament. There were no aiming spots, so Carl said, "Peg, let me shoot first and then you aim at my arrow." This worked out pretty well. Of course if you missed the target, your arrow might land in a cow pattie, so you hoped you didn't

miss. He and Bud attended many of the local tournaments over the years. The last one he attended was The Bowhunters in 2015. Carl was a founding member of Laguna Creek Archers, and also belonged to Yolo Bowmen. Carl was the Club Champion many, many times. EDHB held the club championships at the October Club Shoot, which consisted of 14 Field, 14 Hunter and 14 Animal targets. He was noted for shooting top scores at most of the tournaments in the area. He shot his best score at the age of 70 years young.

Carl was an avid hunter. He harvested 16 bucks in California, and hunted the Channel Islands. Most of these hunting trips were family camping trips which included his wife, Irene (Bud's Sister), and his kids, Eddie, Nancy and Sherry.

He lived a long and full life, and we will miss seeing him competing, working and involved in the world of archery.



# CALIFORNIA BOWMEN HUNTERS & STATE ARCHERY ASSOCIATION (CBH/SAA) REGION NATIONAL FIELD ARCHERY ASSOCIATION (NFAA)



#### **MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION**

w 1 cw 1 11	CBH/SAA	Region	NFAA		Total
Head of Household or Single Member Adult 1 <sup>st</sup> Add On	\$30.00 \$ 7.00 (Spouse)	\$10.00 -0-	\$35.00+ \$ 5.00+	+ (Spouse or Child)	\$75.00+ \$12.00+
2 <sup>nd</sup> Add On 3 <sup>rd</sup> Add On or more	-0- -0-	-0- -0-		(Child) \$ 5.00+ each Child)	\$2.00 X? _
Additional Adults Living at Home Youth w/o Parent	\$7.00	-0-	\$35.00	+	\$42.00+
Or Guardian	\$20.00	-0-	\$15.00		\$35.00
Date					
NAME (Head of Household)			•		
ADDRESS					
CITY					
NAMES: Single Adult (Head of					
Add On 1st					\$ 12.00+
Add On 2nd- Youth (und					\$ 5.00+
Add 3 or More –Youth* _		Birthdate		_ Amount	\$ 2.00+
	Birthdat	e		Amount	\$ 2.00+
Adult Child in Household**				_ Amount	\$42.00+
Single Youth Member				_ Amount	\$35.00
		Under 18 – Need Bi	rthda te	TOTAL	<del></del>
Make Check Payable To: <b>NFAA</b> Send to: <b>NFAA</b>		For Information Co	ntacti	Pam Severtson	
800 Archery Lan		roi illioilliauoli Co	illact:	530-474-3324	
Yankton, SD 57		e-mail:		mpsevertson@	frontiernet.net
For Credit Card Payment: Call				_	
Type of Card:Card #:Or join online at: www.nfaausa.com				Exp: Code from back of Card:	
NFAA membership include CBH/SAA publishes a more be emailed to you each month, unless you advise	es the "Archery" magaz athly Newsletter. It can	be read on line ab		of the month. Th	

# Being a member of NFAA/CBH/SAA allows you to compete in all State and National Championship Tournaments

Revised 3/15

<sup>\*</sup>List additional members on back of form.

<sup>\*\*</sup> College Students and unmarried Armed Services Members count as Adults living in house for CBH/SAA.

<sup>+</sup>NFAA dues increase effective 6/1/07. CBH/SAA dues increase effective 3/1/15.



# CALIFORNIA BOWMEN HUNTERS/STATE ARCHERY ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

Please check one below:			Date:
"Associate Bowhunter"		Region:	
"Associate Target"			Club:
Name (Head of Household):		Phone: ()	
Address:	City:	Zip: _	
Email Address-print very clear:			
Your newsletter will be emailed	to you, in color, around the 15th	of the month, u	inless you instruct otherwise.
Adult Membership - Head of House or Family Membership - please list a	all members to receive membersh	p cards	<u>Amount \$40.00</u> <u>Amount \$50.00</u>
Spouse:		a.k.o.	
•	Birthd Birthd		
Youth (under 18):	Birthd	ate:	
or			
<u>Youth</u> Without Parent or Guardian Name:	n Birthdate:		<u>Amount \$20.00</u>
Additional Contributions:  \$ California Legislative Defent  \$ California Archery Foundat  Please make your check payable  CBH/SAA Secretary  7710 Camino Vista  Shingletown, Ca. 96088	ion (501-C3 tax deductible)	\$ Other For mo Pam Severtson	ore information, contact: 530-474-3324 tson@frontiernet.net
For credit/debit card payment, ca	ll 530-474-3324 or complete belo	ow and mail;	
Card # if you want the b	Expiration date:/lack and white newsletter mailed	3 digit code to you via the US	on back: S Postal Service.
In order to compete in the State F membership includes CBH/SAA at Adult and Youth NAA Members: I Broadhead, you must pay the CBH A CBH/SAA membership allows yevents and allows you to submit p Book.	nd Regional dues. Contact NFAA n order to compete for awards in I/SAA membership fees as noted ou to compete in the State Broadf	at www.nfaausa.o State Field, State above. aead, 3D Unmark	com or call 1-800-811-2331.  Target, State Indoor and State  ed Championship and Small Game

Rev. 03/2015

# **Calendar of Events**

Date	Name	Туре	Location	Contact		
8/6-	San Francisco Archers –	Marked	Pacifica	650-355-9947		
8/7	1,000,000 BC					
8/10	EDHB Club Meeting – 6:30 pm		Field Range			
8/14	EDHB Club Shoot – 8:30 am		Field Range			
9/10-	CBH/SAA State Target	900 Round	Lodi Bowmen	209-838-8964		
9/11						
IN MEMORY OF 9/11/2001						
9/11	EDHB Club Meeting – 6:30 pm		Field Range			
9/14	EDHB Club Shoot – 8:30 am		Field Range			
10/2	Horseshoe Bend Archers	Traditional 3-D		209-962-5672		

### **REMINDER!**

If you move, change address, phone number or e-mail, please let Glenda know immediately. She needs the new information to keep her records current and to get the news out to you as members in a timely manner.

THANKS!

El Dorado Hills Bowmen 3321 El Dorado Hills Blvd. El Dorado Hills, CA 95762

